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Meeting minutes
December 11, 2024 | 6:30pm | Meeting called to order by R. Gunness

In Attendance
Attendees: 57 people including below
PTA Executive Board: E. Allen, R. Gunness, A. Shum
SLT: R. Gunness, H. Aleyasin, A. Mantzarlis
School Leadership: D. Rombone, J. DiRoma, E. Montalvo

Call to Order - The meeting was called to order at 6:32 pm by R. Gunness.

Treasurer’s Report
Revenue and Expenses to date were presented. See slide for more details.

Upcoming PTA Events
January

- Photo Retake Day and 8th Grade Cap and Gown Photos - January 15

February
- Valentine’s Bake Sale

Gantry Garden Bulb Planting
Thank you to the students and families that helped to plant bulbs in the school
garden. Thank you to Hunters Point Parks Conservancy for generously supplying the
bulbs.

Picture Retake Day and 8th Grade Cap and Gown Photos
Picture retake day will be on January 15, the 8th Grade Cap and Gown Photos will
also be taken on the same date. Parent volunteers are needed at both school
buildings. If you would like your child to have their photo retaken on January 15th
please email your class teacher.

Important School Dates
● Monday December 23 - Wednesday January 1 - Winter recess - schools closed.
● Monday January 20 - Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day - schools closed.
● Wednesday January 29 - Lunar New Year - schools closed.

Principals Report
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Ms. Rombone gave the principal’s report. She thanked everyone who volunteered
and attended the Winter Wonderland event. The District 30 Middle School Soccer
Tournament took place on Saturday December 7th and P.S./I.S. 78Q was the winning
school. The 4th and 5th Grade Basketball Team and the school Cheerleading Team
will take part in events over the coming weeks. Thank you to the PTA for the uniforms
for all three teams. Please follow the school Instagram page to keep up to date with
things happening at school. Congratulations to all of the students elected to the
Student Council and the Students of the Month. Ms. Rombone thanked all the staff,
parents and students for their continued hard work and dedication. She wished
everyone a great holiday period.

SLT Report
Alexios Mantzarlis gave the SLT report. At the SLT meeting that took place in
December the Comprehensive Education Plan was discussed, the school is ahead of
its goals for this point in the year. Field trips are starting to take place, more are being
planned for the future.

Questions and Comments
None.

Student of the Month Presentation:
Friendship.

Meeting Adjourned
Meeting was adjourned at 6:58 pm by R. Gunness.


